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DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE
    Dear Students, Parents, and Staff,
As we reach the end of first term, I am filled with pride as I reflect on the incredible journey 
we've shared in this term. Our theme, "To Empower the Innovators for Tomorrow," has 
resonated deeply within our school community, driving every initiative, project, and lesson.
 As we align ourselves with the UAE 2031 Vision, we have committed to fostering creativity,
 resilience, and a forward-thinking mindset in our students, equipping them with the skills
 they need to thrive in an ever-evolving world.

Throughout the term, we have witnessed remarkable innovations and breakthroughs from our students—each a testament to the 
boundless potential that lies within each of them. From engaging in STEM projects, sports meet, Scouts and Guides camp and club 
activities that have redefined what’s possible, to art installations that challenge perceptions and push boundaries, our innovators 
have showcased their talents and creativity in inspiring ways. 

We are honored to provide an environment that nurtures curiosity and experimentation. By placing a strong emphasis on 
collaboration and critical thinking, we have empowered our students to not only dream but also to create and innovate solutions for 
the challenges of tomorrow. Our partnerships with local organizations and businesses have further enriched their learning 
experiences, allowing them to engage with real-world issues and explore potential career paths as they work towards their futures.

As we look ahead, I encourage each of you to continue embracing the spirit of innovation that our school has fostered this year. Let us 
all remain committed to the UAE's vision for 2031, where we not only prepare ourselves for the future but also contribute 
meaningfully to the progression of our society and the world at large.

Thank you for your ongoing support and dedication. Together, we will continue to cultivate a community that empowers every 
learner to become an innovator, a leader, and a change maker.

Wishing you all a restful and rejuvenating break ahead, filled with inspiration and creativity.

    Warm regards
Sr. Bobina Soares

Director



FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK
Dear Students ,Parents and Staff ,
As we reflect on this term, it is truly heartening to see the remarkable progress we have achieved
 together. Embracing challenges, celebrating successes, and reaching significant milestones in 
academics, personal growth, and extracurricular pursuits, our students have created a vibrant 
and dynamic learning environment.Their dedication and resilience are commendable as they 
explored new horizons and overcame challenges with determination. From engaging classroom 
activities and thought-provoking projects to inspiring assemblies, club initiatives, competitions,
 charity drives, inter-house sports events, and special celebrations, each experience has contributed 
to their holistic development. These activities have aligned seamlessly with our theme, “Empowering Innovators for Tomorrow,” 
fostering creativity, critical thinking, and leadership skills essential for future innovators.
As Arnold H. Glasow aptly said, "Success is not the result of spontaneous combustion. You must set yourself on fire." This reminds us 
that success demands passion, hard work, and a commitment to growth.
To our staff, thank you for being the heart of our school. Your dedication, creativity, and care inspire our students every day. You 
are not only shaping young minds but also nurturing the values and skills that will guide them throughout their lives. To our parents, 
thank you for your  support and partnership. Your involvement in your children’s education and commitment to our values have 
been integral in nurturing a strong school community.
Looking ahead, let us continue setting ambitious goals aligned with the UAE Vision 2031, inspiring one another to strive for 
excellence. With our staff's dedication, our students' enthusiasm for learning, and our collective determination, we will reach even 
greater heights.
Wishing our students, parents, and staff a peaceful and joyous winter break. May this time with your loved ones refresh and prepare 
you for the next chapter of our journey together.
 
Thank you, and God bless!
Ms.June Amanna

Principal



VICE PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE

Dear Students, Parents, and Staff,

As we wrap up our first term, I’d like to extend my gratitude to

 our students, staff, and families for a fantastic start to the school 

year. This term, we've embraced innovation, and learning from 

special events, including a visit from a dental team. Grand Parents’     

Day, Eid – Al -Etihad, Teachers’ Day investiture ceremony for the

 future leaders in the making, and many more. Our students have shown remarkable enthusiasm 
and resilience, setting a strong foundation for the year ahead.

Thank you all for your dedication and support. Wishing everyone a refreshing break and looking 
forward to even greater achievements next term!

Warm regards
Sr. Sarala Christi

Vice Principal



FROM THE EDITORIAL BOARD

Dear Students, Parents, and Faculty,

As we wrap up this term, it’s a moment to reflect on our 
achievements and growth. This term has been filled with 

hard work, creativity, and remarkable moments that have 
showcased the talents and resilience of our students.

We’ve celebrated successes in academics, arts, and sports, 
and we are proud of how our community has come 

together to support one another. Thank you to everyone—
students, parents, and staff—who contributed to making 

this term a memorable one.





Celebrating 34 years is a 
testament to SOK’s 

dedication to education 
and the lasting impact the 
school had on its students 

and community. This 
anniversary not only 

honours the past but also 
inspires future 

generations to pursue 
excellence. Here's to many 
more years of growth and 

achievement!







PRIZE DAY 
The Annual Prize Day was held on September 9, 
2024 honouring students for their academic and 

extracurricular achievements. The event featured 
an inspiring opening speech followed by the 

presentation of awards in various categories, 
including Academic Excellence and General 

Proficiency. A motivational address from guest 
speaker encouraged students to pursue their 

passions, while performances by the school choir 
and dance troupe added to the festive atmosphere. 
Overall, the celebration successfully fostered school 
spirit and motivated students to continue striving 

for excellence.





GIVE AN EAR ACTIVITY
The Give an Ear activity was conducted on Tuesday,10th 
of September 2024 during the English class. This activity 
was planned to encourage students to practice active 
listening. The students of Year 2 were thrilled to listen to 
their teacher and draw images as per the instructions 
given by their teacher. The students of Year 3 watched a 
video on Plastic Pollution and completed the worksheet 
where they had to frame questions for the given 
answers. The students of Year 4 were excited as they 
listened to the audio of different kinds of sounds and 
tried to identify them. The give an ear activity was an 
example of how we can learn with fun!



GIVE AN EAR ACTIVITY



WORLD HEART DAY
In celebration of World Heart Day on 
Monday, 30th October 2024 our 
school organized a variety of 
engaging activities aimed at 
promoting heart health awareness 
among students, teachers, and staff. 
Students were encouraged to make 
colourful posters and were briefed 
about the importance of a healthy 
heart for a healthy life. Through these 
activities, SOK emphasized the 
significance of making heart-healthy 
choices a daily habit.  
Remember, every heartbeat matters!



GRANDPARENTS DAY
The students of Year 2 celebrated 
Grandparents Day on Tuesday, the 1st of 
October with warmth and gratitude, 
honouring the wisdom, love, and invaluable 
contributions that grandparents bring into 
our lives. This special day was a wonderful 
opportunity for students to express their 
appreciation for the guidance, support, and 
stories shared by their grandparents, who 
play such an important role in shaping who 
they are. The students presented various 
activities that made this day extra special 
and a memorable one for all. 



GRANDPARENTS DAY



GRANDPARENTS DAY



TEACHERS’ DAY 
Teachers’ Day was 

celebrated with great 
enthusiasm at SOK. 

Students performed a 
delightful dance and 

song for their teachers, 
who proudly wore 

badges created by the 
students. Year 9 students 
took on the role of mini-

teachers, conducting 
classes for Year 4 and 5. 
Overall, the day was a 
tremendous success!



TEACHERS’ DAY 

Little 
Teachers of 

SOK

Teachers 
Day 

Assembly



WORLD MENTAL HEALTH DAY
World Mental Health Day is a reminder that mental 
health matters, and at SOK, we are committed to 
supporting the well-being of our entire school 
community. On October 10th, SOK proudly observed 
World Mental Health Day. We held a series of 
activities aimed at educating and encouraging 
students, teachers, and staff to prioritize their mental 
well-being. The counsellor’s of SOK conducted 
meaningful activities across the school that included 
a special assembly, followed by activities with 
students and concluding with a fruitful workshop for 
teachers. We at SOK continue to care for one 
another and foster a culture of empathy, kindness, 
and understanding—every day of the year.



WORLD MENTAL HEALTH DAY



GLOBAL HANDWASHING DAY

The Global Handwashing Day was celebrated on Tuesday, the 15th of October 2024 
which is an annual event that emphasizes the importance of proper hand hygiene in 
preventing the spread of illness and maintaining overall health. To mark the day, we 
organized various engaging and educational activities aimed at promoting good 
hand hygiene habits among students. A special assembly was conducted for 
students, wherein our school doctor had a word with our students. Students made 
colourful posters and encouraged each other to take care of hand hygiene. Global 
Handwashing Day reminds us that simple actions, like washing our hands, can have 
a powerful impact on health and safety. At SOK, we are committed to instilling 
lifelong healthy habits in our students, helping them lead safer and healthier lives.



GLOBAL HANDWASHING DAY



CHARACTER CARNIVAL
The Character Carnival, an exciting event was held on 31st 
October 2024 at School of Knowledge. It was aimed to 
celebrate creativity, imagination, and the importance of 
l i terature.  I t  provided students with a platform to 
showcase their favourite characters from Fables and Fairy 
tales  through costumes, performances and interactive 
activit ies. Students were dressed as their favourite 
characters from different stories and spoke about the 
character in front of their classmates. The parade featured 
a colourful  display of  costumes,  with part ic ipants 
showcasing their creativity and enthusiasm. The event 
received positive feedback from all .  Many students 
expressed excitement about researching and dressing as 
their favourite characters. Certificates were given to all the 
participants.



CHARACTER CARNIVAL
YEAR 2



CHARACTER CARNIVAL
YEAR 3



CHARACTER CARNIVAL
YEAR 4



CHORAL RECITATION – YEAR 2
The students of Year 2 took to the stage for our Annual Choral Recitation 
event, filling the auditorium with the rhythm and resonance of poetry. Each 
class group performed a carefully chosen piece, blending voices to bring every 
line, pause, and inflection to life. This year’s selections included a range of 
nature poems. Parents were invited to witness the talents and motivate our 
little ones. The audience were captivated, hanging on every word, and the 
performances left many inspired and applauding. Special recognition went to 
the students of Year 2C who bagged the first place and the students of Year 
2F who captured the second position. Congratulations to all our participants 
and their teachers for making this year’s Choral Recitation a memorable event!



CHORAL RECITATION – YEAR 2



HEALTH AND HYGIENE



DENTAL CHECK-UP



DETTOL HANDWASHING WORKSHOP    



WE THE UAE 2031

In celebration of the UAE's national vision, We the UAE 2031, our school organized a 
series of engaging activities for Years 2 to 4, encouraging creativity and future-focused 
thinking. Year 2 students participated in storytelling, explored community professions, 

created superheroes, and envisioned future Smart Cities. Year 3 students built a 
culture tree, designed toys, imagined superhero planet-savers, and explored Smart 

Cities. Year 4 students discussed what makes them unique, learned about supply and 
demand, created pollution collages, and designed posters on Smart Cities. These 

activities inspired students to embrace sustainability, innovation, and leadership as 
they proudly prepare to shape the UAE’s future.



ASSEMBLY:WE THE UAE 2031



WE THE UAE 2031
YEAR 2



WE THE UAE 2031
YEAR 3



WE THE UAE 2031
YEAR 4



SPORTS DAY 2024
This year the Annual Sports Day was conducted on the 13th & 14th of November 2024. It was a day filled 
with excitement, teamwork, and plenty of cheering! . School leaders, teachers and students gathered for a 
day filled with fun, fitness, and competitive spirit. The event began with an energetic walkathon led by the 
School Leaders (SLT) along with the school’s sports captains and School Band. Participants showcased 
unity and enthusiasm, promoting fitness and awareness on the recently launched “We the UAE campaign” 
and raised banners supporting “Anti- bullying”. The opening ceremony was graced by our respected MD, 
Sr. Bobina. Our respected Principal June Amana declared the sports meet open followed by the torch 
bearing ceremony by the School Sports Captain. The Marching Band set the tone with a stellar 
performance, and students presented a colourful display in their house colours. Students competed in a 
variety of track events, displaying remarkable speed and endurance in a variety of races. The day wrapped 
up with an award ceremony where medals and certificates were awarded for individual performances and 
team efforts. This Sports Day was a memorable event, reminding us of the joy and unity that sports bring to 
our school community. Here’s to another year of fitness, fun, and sportsmanship!



SPORTS DAY 2024



SPORTS DAY 2024



FIELD TRIP – YEAR 3
SHARJAH AQUARIUM 



FIELD TRIP – YEAR 2
SHARJAH DESERT PARK 



FIELD TRIP – YEAR 4
SHARJAH DESERT PARK 



Anti-Bullying Week was held from 11th to 14th November 
2024, promoting kindness, inclusion, and standing against 
bullying.
 Highlights included
Year 2: Students created positive message postcards and 
shared them with friends, teachers, and family.
Year 3: Students designed anti-bullying superheroes with 
unique powers to combat bullying.
Year 4: Students crafted colorful hearts, each color 
representing a value, and wrote ways to embody these 
values daily.
During Sports Day, Years 2 and 3 raised awareness with a 
march past holding anti-bullying placards.





Students from Year 2 to Year 4 were engaged in various 
activities to honour the birth of Prophet Muhammad 
(PBUH) during the month of Rabi ul Awwal. They 
created beautifully designed Milad Un Nabi cards, 
showcasing their artistic talents and understanding of 
the significance of this month. Additionally, students 
crafted impressive artwork depicting the Masjid un 
Nabawi, enhancing their appreciation for this important 
Islamic landmark.

MILAD UN NABI



MILAD UN NABI



Children’s Day at our school was celebrated on 20th 
November 2024. It was a day filled with laughter 

and memorable moments! The day was dedicated 
to honouring our students and giving them a 

chance to enjoy being kids. The day began with a 
special assembly led by teachers, who performed a 
fun skit, dance, songs and a puppet show  much to 

the students’ delight. Our Principal spoke to the 
students and wished them on their special day. 

Children’s Day reminded us all of the importance of 
joy, imagination and kindness. It was a celebration 

of childhood and a day to remember for all!





ARABIC WEEK – 18TH TO 21ST NOVEMBER 



EID AL ETIHAD
Eid Al Etihad – UAE National Day Celebrations were 
done on the 27th of November 2024. The school 
was decorated in UAE Flag colours and excitement 
spread in the air as the school  prepared to join the 
nation to celebrate its 53rd National Day. An array of 
UAE flag colours was seen as the students and 
teachers entered the school premises.
The day began with a special assembly that focused 
on the reflection of UAE’s journey of progress, unity 
and ambition.  
The management, staff and students all gathered to 
salute the nation on this special occasion. The 
students spoke about the significance of the day., 
Traditional dances, skit and quiz were some of the 
highlights of the assembly. Together we honour the 
UAE’s past, celebrate its present, and dream of an 
even brighter future.







2024-2025



COLOUR SPLASH EXTRAVAGANZA 

On September 5th, our 
Colour Splash activity 
let students unleash 
their creativity and 

enthusiasm. With no 
artistic experience 
needed, they filled 

classrooms with vibrant 
colors and joy, turning 
their assigned topics 
into masterpieces. It 

was a fun-filled, colorful 
adventure where 

creativity truly shined!



COLOUR SPLASH WINNERS 



HAND WRITING COMPETITION

In a world dominated by digital communication, School of Knowledge took 
a bold step back into the enchanting realm of penmanship with its annual 
Handwriting Competition held on 26th September 2024. 
Excitement filled the air as students from Year 2 to Year 4 armed with their 
pencils and a spirit of determination were ready to showcase their unique 
style, reflecting their individual personalities.
This year’s handwriting competition was more than just a contest; it was a 
celebration of creativity, self-expression, and the timeless art of writing. 
Students were awarded certificates for their best performance at 
handwriting. 



HAND WRITING COMPETITION



MATH RACE

The Math Relay was conducted on 10th of October, 2024. 
Math Relay was a fun and engaging activity aimed at 
enhancing the students' mathematical skills through 

teamwork and problem solving challenges. The event 
aimed to develop critical thinking skills by applying math 

knowledge to solve real-world problems. It helped to 
improve speed and accuracy in solving math problems 

under time constraints. 
The Math Relay was a great success, with students enjoying 

both the challenge and the camaraderie. Such activities 
play an important role in making learning interactive and 
enjoyable while promoting essential skills such as critical 

thinking, communication, and collaboration.

MATH RACE



MATH RACE WINNERS
YEAR NAME
YEAR 2F DOMINIC MONTEIRO

YEAR 2D SYED USMAN ALI

YEAR 2F CARLOS SHRESTHA

YEAR 2D ABDUL BARI

YEAR 2D ZUMER FATIMA

YEAR 2B AFSA SALMAN

YEAR 3C ABRISH RAMIZ

YEAR 3D MUHAMMAD ZAHIR KHAN

YEAR 3D MUHAMMAD MUSA RAHEEL

YEAR 4F ISABELLA GLADSON

YEAR 4B SYED MALIKAY

YEAR 4F LAIBAH FATIMA



ARABIC POETRY RECITATION



ARABIC POETRY RECITATION WINNERS

ARABIC POETRY RECITATION WINNERS



WORD BUILDING COMPETITION
The word building competition was held on Thursday, 7th November 2024 for Year 2 
– Year  4. The students were given a challenging worksheet testing their vocabulary 
skills and creativity. Each activity in the worksheet presented students with a random 
set of letters, challenging them to form words. Teachers were amazed by the clever 
word choices, quick thinking and impressive spelling skills displayed by our students. 
Congratulations to our top winners. Certificates were given to all the winners by our 
Respected Principal June Ma’am and coordinator Ms Bridget. 



WORD BUILDING COMPETITION



WORD BUILDING COMPETITION WINNERS

WORD BUILDING COMPETITION 
WINNERS



COLLAGE COMPETITION
14TH – 17TH OCTOBER



COLLAGE COMPETITION
WINNERS





PROUD MOMENTS

Insiya Huzaifa from 
Year 3C won the 

champions trophy in 
Abacus International 

competition level 1 
from Ajman branch. 



PROUD MOMENTS

Muhammad Hashir of 
Year 3B participated in 
International Abacus 
competition, held in 

Dubai on 23rd 
November and he got 
the champions trophy.



PROUD MOMENTS

Isabella Gladson from 
Year 4F won the 1st 
prize in the Wiz Kids 

Carnival - All India 
Premier League's 

English Poem recital, 
conducted on account 
of the Teachers Day in 

September 2024.



PROUD MOMENTS

Khalifa Muhammad 
Bilal – Year 4C got 
second black belt, 
Nidan from Karate 

Budonkan 
International Academy 
on 1st December 2024





NAME:________________________YEAR :________ 
SEC:_________

Rules of Sudoku
Each row, column and 
square  needs to be filled 
out with the numbers 1-4, 
without repeating any 
numbers within the row, 
column or square.

Solve the sudoku 
and bring the 

printout on the 
first day of the 

term 2.Win 
exciting prizes.



As we bring this term to a close, we reflect on 
the incredible journey we’ve all taken together. 
From the countless moments of learning and 
growth in the classroom to the celebrations of 
creativity, sportsmanship and teamwork, our 
school community has truly shone. None of 
this would have been possible without the 
unwaver ing dedicat ion of  our staf f ,  the 
enthusiasm and curiosity of our students and 
the steadfast support of our parents. Together, 
we’ve built a term filled with achievement, 
resilience and connection. We look forward to 
welcoming you all back next term for even 
greater adventures and successes!




